
VILLAGE OF BISCAYNE PARK, FLORIDA  
VILLAGE COMMISSION 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Village Commission of the Village of Biscayne Park, Florida will 
hear the following Ordinances at a Public Hearing to be held beginning at 6:00 PM, Thursday, 
September 26, 2024, 6 pm, at the Log Cabin, 640 NE 114th Street, Biscayne Park, FL 33161 
 

ORDINANCE NO. 2024-07 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE VILLAGE COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF BIS-
CAYNE PARK, FLORIDA, ESTABLISHING AND ADOPTING A FINAL MILLAGE 
RATE AND LEVY OF AD VALOREM TAXES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2024-2025 IN THE 
AMOUNT OF 9.50 MILLS FOR EACH $1,000 OF ASSESSED VALUATION UPON 
REAL AND PERSONAL PROPERTY WITHIN THE VILLAGE LIMITS OF THE VIL-
LAGE OF BISCAYNE PARK, WHICH IS 11.13% HIGHER THAN THE ROLLED-BACK 
RATE OF 8.5483 MILLS; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

 
ORDINANCE NO. 2024-08 

 
AN ORDINANCE OF THE VILLAGE COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF BIS-
CAYNE PARK, FLORIDA, ADOPTING A BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2024-2025 
FOR THE VILLAGE OF BISCAYNE PARK, FLORIDA; PROVIDING FOR CON-
FLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE 
DATE. 

 
All documentation pertaining to this notice may be inspected by the public at the Office of the 
Village Clerk in Village Hall, 600 NE 114th Street, Biscayne Park, FL 33161. Interested parties 
may appear at the meeting and be heard with respect to the proposed Ordinance. 
 
In accordance with the provision of F.S. Section 286.0105, should any person seek to appeal 
any decision made by the Commission with respect to any matter considered at this meeting, 
such person will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made; which record 
includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based 
 
 
The Village of Biscayne Park complies with the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act. 
Individuals with disabilities requiring special accommodations or assistance should contact the 
Village Clerk at (305) 899-8000 of such need at least three (3) business days in advance. 
 
Pamela L. Latimore, MMC 
Village Clerk


